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PURPOSE:  
Consideration of a Municipal Agreement with the North Carolina Department of Transportation (NCDOT) to 
acknowledge construction of the Jamestown Bypass (SR 4121, STIP U-2412) from Vickery Chapel Road (SR 
1480) to I-74 at Greensboro Road (SR 1486). 
 
BACKGROUND:  
 Construction on the A section of the “Jamestown Bypass” is scheduled to begin in the second half of 2018.  The 
B section, now known as Gate City Boulevard on the Greensboro side of Jamestown, was completed in 2017. 
 
This project has been planned for many years.  When completed, the new road will provide a quicker, more direct 
route from central High Point into Greensboro.  This Municipal Agreement simply documents that the City has 
been notified of the upcoming construction.  Other agreements for utility services along the project are being 
processed through the Public Services Department.  It is anticipated that the project will be complete and open to 
traffic in 2022. 
 
BUDGET IMPACT:   
The estimated cost of this State-funded project is $51,000,000.  Excluding commitments that may be made 
through the utility agreements, there is no financial participation or obligation by the City to the project. 
 
RECOMMENDATION / ACTION REQUESTED:   
The Transportation Department recommends approval of this Municipal Agreement.  City Council’s 
consideration of this request is appreciated.  I will be available at the Monday March 19 meeting to address 
questions. 














